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Phone: (803) 909-7200     Toll Free:  (800) 922-7271     Fax:  (803) 909-7227 

 
 

December 27, 2022 
 
Judi Quinby 
3343 Peachtree Rd NE Suite 1600 
Atlanta GA 30326 
 
Ref:  Zoning Verification for 7190000201 
   
To whom it may concern, 
  
This letter is written to inform you that the laws and regulations of York County, South Carolina govern the 
referenced property, tax map parcel 7190000201. The property is located 7149 Logistics Lane in the Fort Mill 
community. It is currently owned by RG Baxter Lane LLC. The property zoned Light Industrial District (LI). 
  
The intent of the Light Industrial District (LI) is to create and protect industrial areas for light manufacturing 
and distribution. LI is intended to accommodate less intensive industrial uses with operations primarily 
conducted indoors. The district’s less intensive uses protect nearby residential areas from the encroachment 
of heavy industrial uses. Whenever possible, this district should be separate from residential districts by 
natural or structural boundaries such as drainage channels, sharp breaks in topography, strips of vegetation, 
traffic arteries, and similar features. LI is generally appropriate for areas designated as Industrial, 
Employment Center, or I-77 Corridor Employment on the Future Land Use Map. 
 
Within the Light Industrial District (LI) zoning district Electrical Equipment, Appliance, And Component 
Manufacturing as defined below is a permitted use.  
 
Electrical Equipment, Appliance, And Component Manufacturing: Establishments that manufacture 
products that generate, distribute, and use electrical power, such as electric lamp bulbs, lighting fixtures, and 
parts; small and major electrical appliances and parts; electric motors, generators, transformers, and 
switchgear apparatus; and batteries, wire, and wiring devices. 
 
The use as described in your request (manufacturing of photovoltaic cells and PV modules) is considered 
electrical equipment, applicant, and component manufacturing and is therefore principally permitted. Please 
be advised that establishment of this use at the subject site will require civil site plan review.  
 
This letter does not constitute a permit. This letter only states that the site can, with the proper permits, be 
used for the aforementioned use. All of this information is determined by the York County, South Carolina 
Code of Ordinance. If you need any additional information regarding this, please feel free to contact me at 
(803) 909-7235. 
 
Best Regards, 

 
Emily Stephens 
York County Zoning Technician   


